Emery Town Budget Hearing
June 9th, 2025, 6:45pm
The 2025 Amended Budget
The meeting was called to order on June 11, 2025, at 6:45 PM. The first agenda item addressed the adoption of the 2025 amended budget.
Mayor Jack Funk opened the hearing by stating that this Public Hearing was for the adjustments needed to be made to the budget for 2025. They mentioned that all the adjustments seemed to reflect what was done, and everything appeared to be in order.
Council member Kim Hansen agreed, stating that they didn't see anything out of line and appreciated the hard work put into finding all the information. They commended the team for doing a fabulous job.
It was noted that the budget included a transfer through PTIF (Permanent Trust Investment Fund) justification for $290,864.03, to be transfers to the PTIF General fund from the PTIF B & C roads fund. with the remaining funds amounting to $240,625. The speaker confirmed that everything seemed good, and they didn't see anything out of line.
Kris Ashley (Recorder) mentioned that they had recently received $176,000 from the old church heritage council, which caused the budget to look a little different. However, they also noted that a large invoice for the church of 75k had been paid out.
There was a brief discussion about the county tax rate not available yet. Which may affect the 2026 budget revenue.
The 2026 Budget
The discussion then moved to the adoption of the 2026 budget for the fiscal year from July 1, 2025, through June 30, 2026.
It was noted that the 2026 budget reflected several grants, including a water grant, a cemetery grant, and a CDBG (Community Development Block Grant) grant. Additionally, funds from the old church were included, which explained why the budget appeared much larger than in prior years.
One participant expressed their approval of the increased budget, mentioning that it was "awesome."
The mayor asked if there were any questions about setting the budget, 
A suggestion was made to add more funds to road maintenance and repair, as there was a little extra available. The speaker also mentioned wanting to allocate funds for animal control but noted that there wasn't a specific column for it yet.
The group agreed that they should have a line for animal control in the future. It was decided that a separate line item with a 1,000 would be added to the budget.
One participant expressed their approval of the animal control addition, stating that it was "wonderful" and acknowledging that there were some issues in this area that needed addressing.
correction or changes
There were no specific corrections or changes discussed under this agenda item.
The mayor concluded the meeting by looking forward to the next year and moving forward. They then brought the meeting to a close, mentioning that they would vote on the budgets for the town council meeting, 

Hearing adjourned

